
 

Holy Week  
Palm Sunday, March 25, 2018 

10 a.m. Palm Procession and Worship. Potluck and 

Cottage Meeting after service to review proposed 

By-Laws. 

 

Maundy Thursday, March 29 
Journey with Jesus 

From Supper to the Garden 

Fellowship Hall 

First Baptist Church of Littleton 

461 King St., Littleton, MA 

beginning with soup at 5:45 p.m. 

worship with communion at 6:15 p.m. 

 

From Trial to the Cross 
Sanctuary 

West Acton Baptist Church 

592 Mass. Ave., Acton, MA 

traveling here approx. 7:15 p.m. 

concluding 8:00 p.m. 

 

Join us as we travel with Jesus from the last supper 

with his disciples to the cross. We will engage this 

journey through scripture, music, prayer and 

traveling the road from First Baptist Church of 

Littleton to West Acton Baptist Church. 

All are welcome. 

 

More Info: office@fbclittleton.org or 

www.fbclittleton.org 

 

wabcadmin@verizon.net or 

www.westactonbaptistchurch.org 

 

March 30, Good Friday— 
*Participate in the Great Food Walk benefitting 

Loaves & Fishes: see  https://loavesfishespantry.org   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

and elsewhere in this newsletter for more info. Start 

the five-mile loop at the Harvard Congregational 

Church anytime from 7:30-noon. Think of 

participating and treating it as a pilgrimage walkð

we are walking again with Jesus as he makes his 

journey to the cross. And you are helping to provide 

assistance for those in need. 

 

*3:00 pm, the traditional time of Jesusô death on the 

cross, join with our neighbors for a Contemplative 

Gathering at the Congregational Church of 

Littleton, 330 King St., Littleton, for a time of 

prayer, reflection and music. Co-led by Pastor 

Nancy Willbanks and CCoL Pastor Bruce Schoup. 

 

 

 
 

April 1, Easter 
*Sunrise Service at Telephone Hill. 

 6:15 a.m. 
Friends and members of First Baptist, First Church 

Unitarian and Congregational Church of Littleton 

gather at sunrise to celebrate Christôs resurrection 

through music, scripture and reflections offered by 

lay speakers from each church. Directions: 

Goldsmith St. to 451 Newtown Rd. Entrance is just 

opposite Nagog Hill, watch for the AT&T sign. 

 

*10 a.m. Easter Worship with Communion  
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       òJourneying to Godõs Sacred Beató  
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What’s been going on? 
 Since our last newsletter, Advent, 

Christmas, Epiphany have come and gone and we 

are in the midst of Lent. Weôve only had to cancel 

one eveningôs activities due to snow so far this 

winter, and I saw the first crocus blooming in my 

yard this morning, while the bulbs from our 

Common Thursday Seeds of Prayer evening are 

about to bloom inside and my pea seeds planted that 

evening have become quite robust little plants. I 

look at them and am reminded to pray, and hope 

that our prayer lives are growing as robustly. 

 Our evening of singing African American 

spirituals was fun and also educational: did you ever 

consider that many of the Africans brought to the 

American colonies as slaves were probably 

Muslims who then had no opportunity to worship as 

they had been raised? Think of spirituals such as 

ñWhisper a prayer in the morning, whisper a prayer 

at noonò or ñWhen I fall on my knees with my face 

to the rising sun, O Lord, have mercy on me,ò and 

you have an inkling of the layers of meaning that 

music can convey. 

We had a very eye-opening and heart-

opening conversation in Common Thursday/Asking 

the Hard Questions on Waking Up White, the book 

by Debbie Irving, exploring race and racism 

together as ñwhiteò people. I recommend the very 

insightful video that we watched together: Vital 

Conversations on Racism with Robin DiAngelo, 

http://www.gcorr.org/video/vital-conversations-

racism-dr-robin-diangelo/.  

See the upcoming Common Thursday events 

and join us. The soup gets rave reviews and the 

activities and discussions are a great opportunity for 

doing, learning, and fellowship, and a comfortable 

place to invite people to check us out. Weôll 

continue Common Thursdays through May and take 

a break for June, July and August. 

In Adult Forum, weôve been looking at The 

Jesus Priorities using the book by Christopher 

Maricle, and in order so far weôve discussed: 

healing, love, and prayer. Join us at 9 a.m. on 

Sundays to see what is next. After  

Easter, we will begin a series on forgiveness using 

scripture, global peace and reconciliation work with 

video clips. 

 

 

 

 

Your By-laws review team has been 

working hard since June and we have two cottage 

meeting/potlucks scheduled after worship to go over 

the proposed by-laws on March 4 and March 25, 

with a special congregational meeting on April 8. 

Copies have been appended to the Wednesday 

update and are available at the church. 

 

 

Christian Ed 
 

Sunday School Outreach 
 

During the month of March we ask you to help 

the S.S. children collect lightly used and new 

children’s books.  The books will be donated to 

children in the southern part of Texas, who 

aren’t as lucky as we are, and most don’t have a 

book to call their own. 

 

Please put your donations in the big basket at 

the Goldsmith Street entrance marked 

children’s books. 

 

On Sunday, March 25th we will have a book 

mark making session during coffee hour.  Please 

help make book marks. 

 

 

 

 

BICYCLE RECYCLE 

Saturday, March 17 

9am-12pm  (Rain or shine)  
. 

 Bring your unwanted old or new bicycle and 

drop it off, it will be reused again. Mountain,Road, 

BMX, Cruiser, ( Old to current)/New, Kids, etc. 

 Our aim is to keep bikes from being thrown 

out when they can be reused. 

(We can pick up bicycles if you cannot get them 

there) 

 

Questions: Please contact Dennis Wood 508. 277. 

7513. 

 

  

http://www.gcorr.org/video/vital-conversations-racism-dr-robin-diangelo/
http://www.gcorr.org/video/vital-conversations-racism-dr-robin-diangelo/


Meet Addie.  She is a member of the Memory Cafe 

and very proud of her beautiful painting.  The cafe 

is for folks living with memory issues and their 

caregivers.  Please join us on the fourth Saturday 

of every month at the First Baptist Church from 

10:00 until noon.  Fun, games, music, crafts, and 

fellowship! 

 

 

 
 

 

 

MEMORY CAFÉ 
 

4th SATURDAY MORNING  

 At 10:00 – Noon Every month 

 

Mar 24, April 28 (one year anniversary), 

May 26, June 23, July 28, August 25, 

September 22, October 27, November 24 

 
 

 

Family Fun Day! 

 

 
 

Family Fun Day! 

February 3 Family Fun Day Grotonwood family 

Center, Church members enjoyed games, puzzles, 

crafts and of course snacks and drinks. It was an 

enjoyable day for our children, young and old! 

 

 
 

 

Loaves & Fishes 

34th Annual 
GOOD FRIDAY WALK 

 

 
 

On Good Friday, March 30, Loaves & 

Fishes sponsors a five-mile walk in Harvard to raise 

money for their food pantry.  FBCôs Larry Fisher 

participated for over 25 years raising over $7,000 

from FBC folks and others during that time.  People 

of all ages walk and the money raised is a real 

blessing for the pantry.  If anyone is interested in 

walking, Information and sponsor sheets are on the 

bulletin board in Fellowship Hall.  All ages invited! 

Distance of walk: 5, 10, 15 or 20 miles (course is a 

5-mile loop.) 

On the day of the walk start at the Congregational 

Church of Harvard, 5 Still River Road, Harvard.  

Start time is any time between 7:30am and 12:30pm 

Parking along the common but away from the 

General Store.  Registration desk is inside the 

church.  Sponsor sheets can be downloaded at 

www.gfwalk.org or www.loavesfishespantry.org  

Be sure to bring your sponsor sheets and donations 

with you.  Walkers under 18 must have the 

signature of a parent or guardian and children under 

12 must have adult supervision. 

http://www.gfwalk.org/
http://www.loavesfishespantry.org/


 

 

An Update from Our Treasurer 

 As we near the end of our fiscal year 

globally our churchôs financial picture is in pretty 

good shape.  There are however, two concerns.  

First, pledges are down 3-5 % ($2500 - $3000 

shortfall) likely a result of the winter weather and 

illness throughout the winter.  To ensure we meet 

our operating budget, please check that you are up 

to date on your pledge. If you are unsure of your 

current contribution to date, contact our collector 

Chris Trout. (cgtrout@gmail.com ) on where you 

stand for the fiscal year which ends April 30th.  

Every penny of our total pledge amount of $64,000 

is needed to meet expenses.    

 

       Second, as most of you know, the Love First 

Presbyterian Church will be moving to their new 

church building in the near future.  This will result 

in as much as an $11,400 income loss for our next 

fiscal year.  We are now focusing on finding new 

renters for the future.   

 

       On a wonderful upbeat note, there is an 

anticipated gain in our invested funds this year 

(5/1/17 ï 4/30/2018) which will cover 75% of the 

20K withdrawal that was implemented to support 

our budgeted expenses. Our finance board 

endeavors to minimize the draw down on our 

invested funds to ensure the funds longevity in 

providing us income. The robust market we are 

experiencing has significantly benefited us, so  

this is very good news. 

 

        

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

LOAVES & FISHES 

 
 

Most Needed Items (52 weeks a year!) 

         ǒ      Canned Tomato Sauce, Puree & Paste 

¶ Creamed Soups/Hearty Soups 

¶ Canned Pasta/Canned Chile 

¶ Canned Baked,Chickpeas/Garbanzo Beans 

¶ Canned Pineapple, Pears, Apricots, Mixed 

Fruit 

¶ Canned White Tuna 

¶ Canned Corn 

¶ Helpers ï Hamburger & Tuna 

¶ Rice-A-Roni/Boxed Flavored Rice 

¶ Condiments (Ketchup, Mayo, Mustard) 

¶ Pasta -Ziti/Rotini/Shells/Rigatoni 

¶ Coffee/Tea/Juice 

¶ Ensure 

¶ Feminine Care Products 

¶ Toothpaste & Tooth Brush 

¶ Shampoo/Conditioner, Shaving Products 

¶ Deodorant, Soap (Bar) 

There are food drop off boxes in most of the area 

grocery stores and the post office. 
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UPCOMING EVENTS 2018 

 

 
 

Thurs, Mar. 8 – 5:45 - Common Thursday - 

Songs of Faith by Women 

Thurs, Mar 15 – deadline for signing up for church 

mission trip in July 

Thurs, Mar. 15 – Common Thursday - Prayers 

for discernment 

Upcoming events continued: 

Sun, Mar 18 – Potluck Lunch – Rock, Paper, 

Scripture! 

Thurs, Mar. 22 – 5:45 p.m. –  

Common Thursday - Aging 

Mar 23-25 – UCC Congregational Church - 

Retreat at Grotonwood 

Sat, Mar 24 – 8:00 a.m. – Men’s Fellowship 

Breakfast and Project 

Thurs, Mar. 29 - A Maundy Thursday service 
 

 
 

Sat, Apr 7 –- Ham & Bean Supper - hosted by 

Music and Human Resource 

Sun, Apr 15 – Final Commitment for churchôs 

mission trip in July 

Sat, Apr 28 – 8:00 a.m. – Men’s Fellowship 

Breakfast and Project 

Sat, May 5 – 8:00 a.m. Men’s Fellowship 

Breakfast and Littleton Day of Caring 

July 14 – 21 – Mission Trip 

Sat, Sept 29 – Work Project at Grotonwood 

Camp 

Sat, Oct 27 – Men’s Fellowship Yard Sale 

Sat, Nov 17 – Men’s Fellowship Breakfast and 

Project 

Sat, Dec 8 – Men’s Fellowship Christmas 

Breakfast at Grotonwood 

 

Men's Fellowship Calendar & Activities 

 

Breakfasts and work project at Church! 

Sat, Mar 24 8:00 a.m. 

Sat, Apr 28 8:00 a.m.  

Sat, May 5 8:00 a.m. Breakfast then  

                                         Littleton Day of Caring 

                   

Men’s Fellowship Notes:   

 The first half of 2018 For the FBC Menôs 

Fellowship has been a mixture of fun and getting 

some things done around the church. The men have 

met had a night of fellowship at the Websterôs 

house. In February we had breakfast at the church 

and took care of putting away the Christmas tree 

(the ascetics committee was happy about that!), and 

we did some repairs on a door to the chair closets in 

the fellowship hall. See the dates below for the 

planned Menôs Fellowship activities. Come join us 

and bring a friend. 

Woman’s Ministry: 

March 18  Rock, Paper, Scripture - Pot luck 

lunch  and program, right after church 

     May 12.  8:00AM Breakfast and cleaning day 

 



 

 

The theme for the America for Christ (AFC) 

Offering 2018 is ñEquipping Disciples,ò informed 

by this biblical text: ñThe gifts he gave were that 

some would be apostles, some prophets, some 

evangelists, some pastors and teachers, to equip the 

saints for the work of ministry, for building up the 

body of Christ, until all of us come to the unity of 

the faith and of the knowledge of the Son of God, to 

maturity, to the measure of the full stature of 

Christò (Ephesians 4:11-13, NRSV). 

 

ABHMS works to broaden our understanding of 

what it means to follow Jesus in word and deed for 

the 21st century, and to nurture discipleship by 

expanding our network of highly motivated change-

agents who share the Good News and impact the 

world with Godôs love.  

 

For American Baptist Home Mission Societies 

(ABHMS), equipping disciples entails supporting 

and enabling highly motivated Christian disciple-

makers who are delivering the Good News of Jesus 

Christ and producing life-saving and life-giving 

change in individuals and congregations across the 

United States and Puerto Rico. 

 

First Baptist will receive the America for Christ 

Offering 2018 throughout the month of March. 

Please give generously.  Thank you. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Summer Mission Trip Opportunity 

The FBC Mission Board is currently planning a 

Summer Mission trip to New Jersey to rebuild, 

renew and restore those affected by Hurricane 

Sandy.  The dates are July 14-21, 2018.  

Highlights of the trip include: 

  Hands on efforts to rebuild homes,  

                 communities and lives 

     Encouraging and supporting those in need             

 Worshipping with local American  

  Baptist Congregations 

·         Enjoying the New Jersey shore 

 

The posted cost of the trip is $200 which includes 

food and housing (staying at a local church).  We 

are also exploring the possibility of renting an 

Airbnb home which would be more comfortable 

accommodations and add some to the cost.  

Participants will drive to New Jersey together.  

More details to follow.  Monies raised through 

fundraisers will help to defray costs.  Scholarships 

are available. 

If you are interested in participating, please sign 

up by March 15.  Final commitment with deposit 

will be due by April 15. 

This trip is planned in conjunction with the 

American Baptist Home Mission Societies and the 

American Baptist Churches of New Jersey.  

Questions:  speak with Joanne Dates, Cathy Court, 

Carol Huebner, Mark Staples or Bob Stetson. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



A message from Lyle Webster: 

A task force devoted to presenting options for 

pursuing bathroom renovations has been assembled. 

Representatives from Trustees and Board of 

Finance will be joining forces. Tom Alsup, Dick 

Huebner and Lyle Webster will be presenting 

bathroom renovations and financing options as a 

three-pronged approach to this notion to improve 

our facilities. 

 

Lyle Webster can attest that Bathroom Renovations 

has been a topic that he has been tasked with 

presenting to our congregation over the course of 

the past ELEVEN years! As an architect, he knows 

that it takes time to wrestle with the value of 

making progress on one's Master Plan. The 

difficulty that we face as a congregation is that we 

all have differing perceived value as to this 

remodeling effort.  

 

Then, it is far too large a concept to pursue without 

a devoted effort. Lastly, the dollars required to 

accomplish major renovation work in New England 

in the 21st century are usually enough to curb 

anyone's appetite for pursuing such work. 

In order to give form to these notions and the 

financing necessary to pursue them, this task force 

will be presenting and revising through the 

Advisory Board process. The final product will be 

presented to the congregation at our annual meeting. 

These efforts will represent the new task force 

model, exemplifying a short-term set of goals 

accomplished by a gathered group of subject matter 

specialists. 

 

An Update about our Tenant: Love First 

Presbyterian Church LFPC have bought a church 

in Maynard, but the necessity for remodeling has 

caused them extra expense and a prolonged 

timetable necessitating that they defer their move-in 

schedule (they had originally told us a move-out 

date of Dec. 31,2017). LFPC will likely be with us 

for at least a couple more months. They are grateful 

for our hosting. They are presently experiencing the  

 

 

cost burden and complex negotiations necessary to 

bring about a large-scale remodeling project. They 

will be accommodating our needs as we plan to be 

using our church building into the afternoon on 

Sundays for upcoming events. 

 

 

              Easter Flowers Order 

The time to order lilies or tulips for Easter has 

arrived.  The  

cost this year is $14/plant.  Order a plant in memory 

or honor  

of someone special to you.  Please give orders and 

payment to one of the Chancel Team Members ~ 

Lynda Fisher, Marge Payne, Cathy Court, Harriet 

DiLuzio, or Ellie Stetson.  Mail Orders to: Ellie 

Stetson, 186 Goldsmith Street, Littleton, MA 

01460. Checks should be made payable to ñDeacons 

Fundò 

The order deadline is March 25th. 

Easter Lilies         Quantity _____ 

Tulips                    Quantity_____ 

Your Name:  _______________________ 

Phone:           _______________________ 

Please include the words of recognition you would 

like to use in the bulletin 

In memory of (or use your own 

words)  ___________________________________

__________________________________________

_____________________________________ 

Leave______   Pick up  ________  Quantity_____  

 



 

Common Thursdays 

Soup and bread at 5:45, discussion or activity at 6:15 p.m.-7 p.m. Soup and bread making contributions 

welcome, but not required. If you want to join the pastor in making soup or bread, and for conversation, kitchen 

office hours are 12-2.  

 

Singing Makes Community 

Singing together is one of the oldest and most powerful ways to build community and just to feel better. Learn 

music from communities around the world. 

 

Thursday, Mar. 8 Songs of Faith by Women. In honor of Womenôs History month, weôll explore 

old and new favorites by women composers and text writers. 

Thursday, Apr. 12 Songs of Nature and Creation. What songs can we/do we sing to celebrate new 

life, resurrection, and Godôs creation?  

Thursday, May 10 Songs of Hospitality and Welcome. What songs do we sing/can we learn to show 

how and that we welcome people among us? 

Practices of Prayer  
Prayer is more than words and sometimes prayer doesnôt come as words. It often helps to pray together. Weôll 

explore different practices of prayer, and pray together. 

 

Thursday, Mar. 15 Prayers for discernment, using Clearness committees, a modified Quaker 

tradition.  

Thursday, Apr. 19 Praying for God’s Creation, using readings and prayers from Earth Gospel by 

Sam Hamilton-Poore. 

Thursday, May 17 Blessings. An exploration of the traditions and rituals of blessing, and an 

opportunity to create our own blessings. 

 

Asking the Hard Questions 

We donôt necessarily have the answers, but we want to engage the hard questions from a spiritual and faith-

based perspective. 

 

Thursday, Mar. 22 Aging. How do we age well and make plans for and have conversations with 

family about aging and dying? 

Thursday, Apr. 26 Creation Care. Are we to care for or have dominion over the earth? How do we 

live this out in every day life? 

Thursday, May 23 Domestic Violence. What are the signs of domestic violence? How can we support 

healthy relationships and prevent or protect people from domestic violence? 

The Stone Soup Pot 

  

 Your contribution to the meal, if you can: Either bring ingredients to the church kitchen between 12-1 on 

Thursday or bring ingredients at 5:45 that we can use for next time. Weôll prepare a vegetarian soup, so bring 

boxes or cans of vegetable stock; onions, potatoes, carrots, other root vegetables, greens, farm stand produce, 

cans of beans, bags of lentils or beans; flour, yeast, oil, or bread mix; tea bags; condiments such as Indian or 

Asian sauces to spice to taste would be great too. Weôll have at least one bread machine and a crock pot or 

Insta-pot cooker. For more information,  www.fbclittleton.org or email office@fbclittleton.org. 
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Coffee Talk story by Carolyn Poser 

The hardest thing about parenting 

 

One of my friends was lamenting the fact that her 

oldest child was about to become a teenager. 

It seemed like just yesterday when my oldest child 

turned 13, but it was actually five years ago. In fact, 

he just became an adult. His selective service card 

arrived in the mail the day after his birthday. 

I told my friend, ñEnjoy it while you can because 

once he gets his license you wonôt see much of him 

at all anymore.ò 

I knew this was true and especially bittersweet in 

the case of my oldest because for more than two 

years, we spent an hour or more in the car together 

on the way to and from his out-of-state school or the 

bus stop in the next town over. I spent more time 

with him than many parents of teenagers, and when 

he got his license, the time was severed ï abruptly ï 

and it took me by surprise. While I didnôt miss 

driving him to and from school every day, I did 

miss him. 

Final 40 hours 

When my middle son was turning 16, people asked 

me, ñWhat are you doing for his birthday?ò I told 

them, ñWeôre going to the registry.ò Of course, duh. 

Isnôt that what everyone wants to do when they turn 

16? 

 

Though, late on, I found out a lot of my middle 

sonôs friends did not have their permits yet. 

ñTheyôre not ready,ò their parents informed me. 

Uhm, isnôt getting them ready our job, as parents? 

The year between 16 and 17 is fraught with so much 

change: first real job, first real girlfriend, starting to 

plan for college in addition to obtaining the driverôs 

license. I remember hearing at some point that the 

high school years are as developmentally significant 

as the years from birth to four. This time around 

with my middle son, I knew the 40 hours we spent 

together in the car where he did his requisite parent-

supervised driving would be the final 40 hours. 

He was a little nervous about the prospect of driving 

on any public roadways at first and required a little 

more prodding, but ultimately his first solo foray 

(just days after telling me, ñI donôt know how I am 

going to drive without you in the car!ò) was during 

an ice-storm on the way to school on a day when I 

thought there should have been a delay. On that 

particular day, I really didnôt want to, but I had to 

let him go. 

He has had his license for just over a month. I may 

have only seen him for 15 minutes this past 

weekend (though we texted a good deal). 

Driving my 12-year-old to the movies – with a 

girl 

ñCan you drive me to the movies? I want to ask So-

and-so.ò 

ñWait, what? A girl? Can we start out a little 

moreéuhmérelaxed? Like why donôt you meet 

her and watch a basketball game or something? 

Youôre 12.ò 

So they did. 

And they sit together on the bus home from school 

every day and they Snapchat each other, but several 

weeks passed and it was school vacation week and a 

cool movie came out that everyone was talking 

about, so I drove them. 



I met her parents and we exchanged numbers, and it 

turned out So-and-soôs mom was taking So-and-soôs 

brother and a friend to the same movie, and then she 

brought them all home, so it wasnôt like a ñdate-

date.ò 

But still! Heôs 12. 

 

Farewell Tour at Disney World 

I planned some extras on the side of our college tour 

in Florida. We went to Universal Studios and The 

Magic Kingdom. 

No one remembers the first time we went to Disney 

World. My older two were ages two and three and 

my youngest wasnôt even born. The second time, 

the boys were five, six, and nine months old. The 

time after that was when we went to Disneyland 

with Grandma. They were seven, six, and two. Skip 

ahead almost 11 years to the most recent ï and 

probably last ï time. It was a whirlwind long 

weekend of three college visits and the two parks 

and I felt like it was the farewell tour. 

(Iôm not even in the picture anymore.) 

Yearbook recognition ad 

I put off creating a yearbook ad for my oldest until 

almost the last day. I had an idea in my mind about 

what I wanted to do: a baby picture, a senior 

picture, and a bunch of pics in between (I wound up 

scaling this back a bit when I saw that if I wanted to 

use too many pictures in a half-page ad theyôd be 

cluttered and small). 

This necessitated me looking through the memory 

box, a ton of photo albums, and all my digital 

pictures. I relived his childhood all the milestones: 

the time he won the Tiger division of the Pinewood 

Derby with the car he made himself; the first time 

he pitched in the Cal Ripken Majors after a coach 

told me he wouldnôt be able to pitch at that level 

(because he had broken his arm the year before and 

missed much of the baseball season); the time we 

all traveled to California to see Grandma; the time 

he gave a speech as an eighth grade scholar leader; 

his first day of high school. 

I find it hard to believe he will be fully launched in 

just over five months. 

Of all the things Iôve had to do as a parent: juggling 

the boysô busy extracurricular schedules; helping 

them navigate their trials, make good decisions, and 

do the next right thing if theyôve made a not-so-

good decision, and on and onéall that stuff one 

does as a parentéeven when I had no idea how I 

was going to do it day after day, week after week, 

month after month while working full time and 

trying to navigate my own stufféand now that Iôve 

arrived at the endéthe hardest thing about 

parenting is when they grow up and I have to let 

them go. 

For more stories like this, visit 

www.CoffeeTalkwithCarlie.com. 
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